
 

 

County of El Dorado 
Meeting Minutes 

Veteran Affairs Commission 

Todd Smith, District I – Alternate John Poimiroo 

Chris Cockrell, District II – Alternate Roger Reynolds 
Kurt Raffetto, District III – Alternate Stephanie Carlson 

Ken Welch, District IV – Alternate Tim Thompson 

Daniel Browne, Jr., District V – Alternate Phillip Houseworth 
Terry Thomas,VSO, Secretary Ex-Officio 

 

Lauren Odell,  Recording Clerk of Veteran Affairs Commission 

              
 

Thursday, February 10, 2022 @ 1200 hours 
E16 Winery  

8085 Perry Creek Road 
Somerset, CA 95684 

 
Due to increasing numbers of Covid cases in El Dorado County resulting from the Omicron 

variant, this meeting will follow masking and social distancing protocols per California 
Department of Public Health directives.  

              
 

Veteran Affairs Commission Agendas and Minutes are available for viewing in the Veteran Memorial 
Building lobby at 130 Placerville Drive, Placerville CA 95667 and online  

https://www.edcgov.us/Government/Veterans/Pages/Commission-Agendas-and-Minutes.aspx 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER - PLEDGE ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  
Meeting called to order at 12:00pm.  Pledge of Allegiance led by Kurt Raffetto. 

 

II. ROLL CALL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

II. INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME OF GUESTS 
Jerry Epperson, Veteran; Joe Coca, Veteran; Bob Bradshaw, Veteran; Joseph Connolly, Veteran; 
Cathie Adams, Volunteer; Jim Cahill, Operation Rebound, Veteran; Chris Whittaker, Gilmore 
Hero Program; Richard Todd, HHSA Program Manager for Veteran Services and Senior 
Services; Tim Whalen, Citrus Heights Vet Center, EDVR/MFSG; David Zelinsky, American 
Legion Service Officer; Terry Thomas, El Dorado County Veteran Services VSO. 

 
IV. ADOPTION OF AGENDA AND APPROVAL OF CONSENT CALENDAR  

Dan Browne made the motion to approve the Agenda.  Second by Todd Smith.  Motion passes 5-
0. 

 
V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 

Roger Reynolds made the motion to approve the minutes.  Second by Dan Brown.  Motion 
passes 5-0. 

 

VI. CONSENT CALENDAR 
No action items 

 

District Present Absent 

I Todd Smith, John Poimiroo  

II Chris Cockrell, Roger Reynolds  

III Kurt Raffetto Stephanie Carlson 

IV Tim Thompson Ken Welch 

V Daniel Browne Phillip Houseworth 

Department of Veteran Services 
130 Placerville Drive, Suite B 

Placerville CA 95667 
ww.edcgov.us/veterans 

Telephone: 530-621-5892 
Fax: 530-621-2218 

https://www.edcgov.us/Government/Veterans/Pages/Commission-Agendas-and-Minutes.aspx
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END OF CONSENT CALENDAR 

VII. GUEST SPEAKER - VETERAN SPOTLIGHT – Joe Coca
Joe Coca, local Marine Corps Veteran, detailed his experience helping Veterans during the 
Caldor Fire.  Joe’s efforts were acknowledged by the Commissioners and their appreciation to his 
ongoing efforts were noted.

VIII. ACTION ITEMS
None

IX. EX-OFFICIO REPORT – RECEIVE AND FILE (Thomas)

Terry Thomas presented his report.  Report attached.

X. COMMITTEE REPORTS – RECEIVE AND FILE

• TOT (Transient Occupancy Tax) (Raffetto/Houseworth)

o Update to Annual Grants and Total 21/22 funding to the El Dorado Community 
Foundation for Mini-Grants (originally recommended in the 10/14/21 minutes 
and approved at the 11/18/21 meeting).  The following chart is updated to reflect 
the change in awarded amounts to Folsom Lake College, who reported that they did 
not need funding this year.  Additionally, the table shows the balance that will be 
awarded to the El Dorado Community Foundation to fund the mini-grant program. 
This amount is calculated by subtracting the total awarded amount from the Annual 
Grants ($99,000) from the total amount of TOT funds allocated ($175,000) for the 
21/22 Fiscal Year.  Commission voted 5-0 to approve the funding as specified in the 
table below.

Organization 
Name 

Requested 
2020 Grant 

Approved 
2020 

Amount 

Suggested 
2021 Grant 
Amount 

Notes 

Updated 
Approved 
2021 
Amount 

Folsom Lake College  $ 35,000.00 N/A $17,500.00 
No funding 
needed 

$0 

Folsom Lake College  $  5,000.00 N/A $2,500.00 
No funding 
needed 

$0 

Lake Tahoe Community 
College 

 $ 18,000.00 $6,000.00 $10,000 $10,000 

Snowline Hospice  $ 25,000.00 $25,000.00 $25,000.00 $25,000 

El Dorado County Veterans 
Alliance (formerly Friends of 
Veterans Monument) 

 $ 10,000.00 N/A $10,000.00 $10,000 

Sierra Chaplaincy  $ 3,000.00 $4,000.00 $5,000.00 
Additional 
$1,000 for 
conference 

$5,000 

MFSG/EDVR  $ 8,000.00 $8,000.00 $8,000.00 $8,000 

Only Kindness  $ 12,000.00 $12,000.00 $12,000.00 $12,000 

El Dorado Food Bank N/A N/A $5,000.00 
Moved from 
mini-grant 
program 

$5,000 

Lake Tahoe Veterans Alliance N/A N/A $3,000.00 $3,000 

EDCVSO General Trainee N/A N/A $21,000.00 $21,000 

Total  $ 116,000.00 $55,000 $119,000.00 $99,000.00 

Total TOT Funds Available $175,000.00 

Amount allocated to El 
Dorado Community 

Foundation for Mini-Grants 

Includes 5% 
administrative 
fee 

$76,000.00 

 RULES (Poimiroo/Houseworth) None
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o SPECIAL COMMITTEE – HOUSING (Welch) None

 LEGISLATIVE (Smith/Raffetto)

Signing up for the VA Newsletter will provide updates regarding any legislation related to the
VA.  Veterans can also sign up for notifications from Cal-Vet for information related to
California specifically.

 TRANSPORTATION (Browne/Thompson)

Tim Whalen reported that the EDVR vans are running, and they have a full list of volunteers
to provide rides to Veterans on the West Slope.  EDVR is also discussing alternate methods
of transporation to supplement their volunteer program.
John Poimiroo provided a handout on transportation entitled “Sac-Med” (attached).
Dan Browne discussed his efforts to arrange transportation in the South Lake Tahoe area
utilizing the Reno/Tahoe Airporter and DAV shuttles.  Airporter can get Veterans from the
SLT Casino area to the Reno Airport, and DAV provides shuttle service (by appointment) in
the Reno area to the VA in Reno.

 BUDGET (Houseworth/Reynolds) None

 EDUCATION & EMPLOYMENT (Cockrell/Browne)

Dan Browne provided an Handout entitled “World War 11” to discuss education (attached).
John Poimiroo discussed outreach idea that Commissioner Stephanie Carlson had in schools
to educate the students on Veterans.

 SOCIAL MEDIA  (Reynolds/Carlson)

4,578 people reached in January.

XI. COMMUNICATIONS’ REPORTS – RECEIVE AND FILE

 VETERANS MEMORIAL BUILDING – VETERANS HOUSE COUNCIL (Reynolds)

Minutes attached.

 AMERICAN LEGION SERVICE OFFICER (Zelinsky)

Report attached.

 EDC VETERANS ALLIANCE  (Poimiroo)

John Poimiroo provided report.  The grant period is now open for organizations or individuals
that help Veterans in El Dorado County.
The Josh Tasabia fund has been established through the Veterans Alliance to provide
assistance directly to the Tasabia family, now living in El Dorado County.  Chris Whitaker,
Gilmore Hero Program, is also providing assistance to the Tasabia family.
Memorial Day events will include installation of a memorial brick at the monument for Josh
Tasabia.

 MFSG/EL DORADO VETERAN RESOURCES (Whalen)

Tim Whalen first reported on activity with the Citrus Heights Vet Center.  They are working on
filling one open position.  The Vet Center covers 10 counties.  Consideration for Mobile Vet
Center presence in South Lake Tahoe and South County.
EDVR/MFSG has funding for Caldor Fire victims.  Tim is working with the board of EDVR to
determine how to allocate the funds.  Mobility equipment, such as walkers and wheel chairs
continue to be donated.

 REGIONAL VETERAN EVENTS
Thrive 1035 event March 12 to support Josh Tasabia.  Tickets available online.
Women’s History Month (March)

XII. OLD BUSINESS
1. Veteran Owned Business program (Cockrell)

Chris Cockrell reports that progress has been made with the program:  window stickers are
being made, the letter to businesses has been written, and the list of existing Veteran Owned
Businesses has been provided by the tax collectors office.  The Chamber of Commerce for all
districts have been contacted and are involved.  The letters will be generated soon.
Discussion was made regarding a Commissioner making a personal visit to the business to
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deliver the letter and the sticker.  Suggestion also made to get the newspapers involved in 
promoting the program. 

XIII. NEW BUSINESS
1. Change of Committee name from “Social Media” to “Outreach” (Poimiroo)

Based on feeback from another Commissioner to do more outreach, John Poimiroo moved to
change the name of the Social Media Committee to Outreach Committee.  Second by Todd
Smith.  Motion passed 5-0.

2. EDC Veterans Affairs Commission Logo and Letterhead (Poimiroo)
The Commission needs to create a logo and letterhead as they cannot use the El Dorado
County Seal on their correspondence.  John Poimiroo suggested a design committee be
formed.  Dan Brown identified someone he worked with for his Lake Tahoe Veterans Alliance
logo.  To be continued outside of meeting.

XIV. GOOD OF THE ORDER (Additional Commission and HHSA Staff Comments)
1. Thank you to Joe Coca and E16 for the location of the meeting this month
2. E16 will be offering free wine tasting and discounted purchases for Veterans during March

18-20.
3. Richard Todd gave an update on the reimbursements for the Veterans Memorial Building

Council – checks have been issued.

IV. PUBLIC COMMENT
J. Connolly (provided attachments); Cathie Adams; Bob Bradshaw; Jim Cahill; Joe Coca

XV. NEXT MEETING LOCATION, DATE & TIME
Thursday, March 10, 2022 @ 1200 Hours (Placerville)

ADJOURNMENT at 1:47pm 
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Veterans Services – February 2022 Report 

Terry Thomas, County Veterans Service Officer 

1. EDC Veteran Services Updates: 

Our office is still short staffed and in the hiring process for a Veteran 

Service Representative, to be interviewed TBD. 

Office Activity for January: 

 298 Incoming phone calls 

 67 Scheduled appointments  

 143 Walk-in visitors 

 

Currently the Veteran Service Office is conducting CDVA audits and we 

have rescheduled some veteran appointments and scaled down appointments 

until the end of February 2022.  

Please be reminded that Veteran Services is continuing to improve our 

customer service and all contacts should be channeled to the front office so 

that Veteran Services can show accountability for the services we provide. 

Also, I would like to remind the Commission that our office will be closed to 

the public every last Friday of the month so that Veteran Services can follow 

up on the month in review an make updates and changes as needed. 

 

2. Claims Updates 

 

Summary of claims filed in January 2022: 

2 Decision Review Requests 

7 Applications for VA Healthcare 

7 Supplemental Claim Applications 

29 Intent to File  

50 Appointment of VSO as Claimants Representative 

17 Statements in support of claim 

29 Claims for Service Connected Disability 

2 Declaration of Dependents 

5 Applications for Pension 

5 Applications for DIC 
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11 Veteran Designation on Driver’s License 

1 College Fee Waiver 

Total Claims Filed: 165 

3. South Lake Tahoe Updates: 

Tahoe, Feb. 09, 2022, SVSR Jon Brown: I was able to assist 4 

veteran/Dependents all had scheduled appointments. I had 1 appointment no 

show for unknown reasons. I connected with Commissioner Dan Browne 

and provided him with a wheelchair for a veteran in need.  

 

Proposed Sandy Way Signage: 

 
 

4. VA Updates: 
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Starting March 14, 2022 the VA will be transitioning fully into a hybrid 

work environment that blends in-person, telework and remote work. The VA 

recognized during the pandemic that leveraging technology and maximizing 

telework where feasible has helped the VA keep up with claim processing 

and providing outstanding service to veterans and their dependents.  

 

The Board of Veteran Appeals: 

Has learned that a limited number of Veterans may have had their BVA 

Form 10182 (Decision Review Request; Notice of Disagreement) 

mistakenly rejected for being untimely.  

If a claimant filed a VA Form between Feb 19, 2019 and Mar 23, 2021, and 

believes it may have been improperly rejected as untimely (within 1 year of 

decision) please send a letter to the “Clerk of the Board at P.O. Box 27063, 

Washington, DC 20038  or fax 1-844-678-8979 No Later Than March 1, 

2022. The letter should state that the claimant is asking the Board to 

Recalculate Timeliness. Claimant should include Veteran’s full name or 

SSN, the date of rating decision being appealed to the board, and the 

date of the original VA Form 10182 that the Board said is untimely. 

 

Oakland Regional Office:  

The VA has appointed a new Director; Mr. Sergio Chao whom is currently 

the Director of the Honolulu VA Regional Office (VBA). Mr. Chao has a 

very motivating raise to his important roles in the VA. He’s an Army veteran 

honorably discharged in 1996 and in 1998 he started his VA career in the 

mailroom at the Houston VA Regional Office as a work study, working his 

way through the ranks as Program Support, Budget Analyst, VSR and Rater 

in Comp and Pension, and so much other accomplishments. Welcome 

aboard!  

Military.com, Jan. 26: Anticipating Boom of Aging Veterans, VA to 

Expand Care, Services for the Elderly  

 

 

The Department of Veterans Affairs is planning to expand several programs 

that allow senior veterans to age in their homes or live in home-like settings 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.military.com%2Fdaily-news%2F2022%2F01%2F26%2Fanticipating-boom-of-aging-veterans-va-expand-care-services-elderly.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ce9c9896e562b4a72fcf208d9e2a1229b%7Ce95f1b23abaf45ee821db7ab251ab3bf%7C0%7C0%7C637790013577464387%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=luSrMVhgBJYV46C1HAJsJsRzVfzqk1owIRWj52Ojrpo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.military.com%2Fdaily-news%2F2022%2F01%2F26%2Fanticipating-boom-of-aging-veterans-va-expand-care-services-elderly.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ce9c9896e562b4a72fcf208d9e2a1229b%7Ce95f1b23abaf45ee821db7ab251ab3bf%7C0%7C0%7C637790013577464387%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=luSrMVhgBJYV46C1HAJsJsRzVfzqk1owIRWj52Ojrpo%3D&reserved=0
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as alternatives to elder care facilities. VA officials announced Monday they 

will expand the Home-Based Primary Care and Veteran-Directed Care 

programs, which provide medical care and caregiver services to housebound 

older veterans, and its Medical Foster Home program, which provides 

housing and services to veterans who otherwise would be in nursing homes. 

 

5. End of report.  Questions? 

 

6. Thank you! 
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Email Correspondence 2/3/22 between John Poimiroo and Matt Mauk, EDC Transit 
Authority 

John, 

 It was good to talk with you today. 

 I’ve noted a few minor clarifications and added some information (highlighted below). 

Otherwise, you’re synopsis is correct and I’m hopeful we can collaborate on some meaningful 

transportation solutions for the veterans in our community. 

 Best, 

Matthew Mauk, Executive Director 

El Dorado County Transit Authority 

( 530) 642-5383 ext. 210 

 

Matt, 

Thank you for describing the services of the El Dorado County Transit Authority, as 
discussed today by phone. As mentioned, the El Dorado County Veterans Affairs 
Commission is concerned about the ability of veterans of the U.S. Armed Forces in 
getting to medical appointments at VA Medical Centers. 

In particular, it seems that every week that passes our network of volunteers is tasked 
with helping an elderly, disabled or immobile veteran get from El Dorado County to an 
appointment at VA Medical Center Mather Field. The same occurs at South Lake Tahoe 
with transport to the VA in Reno. 

Here's a recapitulation of what you described. Please correct me, if I've gotten any of 
this incorrectly: 

 You did not recall anyone representing the veterans community having contacted 
you previously to discuss the issue of veterans transportation, but could not 
speak for your staff. I mention this only because it's clear that we - the veterans 
community - failed to inform the county transportation agency of our 
transportation needs. In talking to our Operations Manager who’s been with us 
for much longer, our former Executive Director has been in communication with 
the Veteran’s community in the past to explore partnership opportunities, but 
we’ve apparently never gotten to the point of implementation. He’s not sure why, 
but assumes it was due to similar issues with staffing resources.    

 El Dorado Transit now operates non-emergency medical transportation to 
medical facilities in Sacramento county on Tuesdays and Thursdays (only) for a 
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cost of $10 to and $10 from the medical facility. These rides can be scheduled up 
to four days in advance. These rides can be scheduled from at least four days in 
advance, up to fourteen days in advance. 

 Your biggest constraint, currently, is the availability of staffing to operate this 
service. As such, you're investigating other ways of staffing transit services, such 
as reimbursing volunteers, though no decision has been made about such a 
method of providing transportation. 

 Previously, you allowed scheduling up to 14 days, but the availability of staffing 
has limited how many days in advance transport may be arranged. We still allow 
scheduling up to fourteen days in advance, but the biggest consequence of being 
short staffed is on the general availability of rides. As it stands today, we only 
have a handful of vehicles in operation at any given time, and we just can’t 
provide nearly as many rides as we were a couple of years ago. 

 These Sac Med busses/vans depart from centralized transit centers and park 
and ride lots in: Placerville, Missouri Flat, Diamond Springs, Ponderosa Rd and 
El Dorado Hills. Dial-a-ride service to these departure locations can be scheduled 
from private residences. 

 Return rides are scheduled at the same time that the initial ride to a medical 
facility is reserved, and El Dorado Transit is mindful that medical appointments 
might take longer than scheduled and accommodates such delays. 

 El Dorado Transit welcomes further discussion on how it might assist the El 
Dorado County Veterans Affairs Commission and such volunteer organizations 
as El Dorado Veterans Resources and Military Family Support Group in 
transporting veterans to non-emergency VA appointments. 

  

I hope that I've captured our discussion correctly. If not, please reply with any suggested 
changes, as I will be presenting this to the EDC Veterans Affairs Commission at its next 
meeting next Thursday in Somerset.  

Again, thank you. Your responses were most helpful and informative. 

Most respectfully yours, 
John Poimiroo, Chairperson (CAPT, USN-Ret) 
El Dorado County Veterans Affairs Commission 
(916) 801-1013 
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MINUTES OF THE 2/3/22 MEETING OF THE EL DORADO COUNTY  

VETERANS MEMORIAL BUILDING COUNCIL 

 

       Officers and members – 7/1/21-6/30/22:  Chairman – Mac McAdams, VFW Post 10165; Vice Chairman – 

Bud Sweet, FRA Branch 275; Treasurer – Bud Sweet; Secretary – Dave Sauvé, VFW Post 10165; Trustees- Joe 

Young, FRA Branch 275 and Victor Mansfield, MCL Branch 697; At Large members – Bill Fiedler, VFW Post 

2680, Mike Raffety, American Legion Post 119, Allen Amaro, DAV Chapter 63. 

 

       Guests:  David Zelinsky phoned in before the meeting and announced that Kirkwood Mountain Resort was 

offering free day passes for snowshoe and cross-country skiing, including equipment, for all veterans.  No reservation 

required, just show up and show veterans I.D.  We also were introduced to the new EDC VSO, Terry Thomas, who 

came to us from his last assignment in Santa Clara and is a USMC veteran.  More from Mr. Thomas in the Veterans 

Service Office report. 

 

       Chairman McAdams opened the business meeting with the flag salute and pledge of allegiance at 6:20 PM with 

11 total in attendance. All officers were present and all organizations represented.  The minutes of the 1/6/21 meeting 

were accepted as published on a motion by Allen Amaro and a second by Trustee Mansfield.  The Treasurer’s report 

was accepted as presented by Treasurer Sweet, subject to audit, on a motion by Secretary Sauvé and a second by 

Trustee Young.  

 

                                           Organization events schedule for building use:  

VFW Post 2680 – Monthly meeting 2/11/22 

 FRA Branch 275 – Breakfast 2/6/22, monthly meeting 2/19/22 

MCL Detachment 679 – Monthly meeting 2/9/22  

VFW Post 10165 – Monthly meeting 2/1/22, Breakfast 2/13/22 

Veterans Commission – Monthly meeting 2/10/22 in Somerset 

CAP – Meeting every 2nd and 4th Thursday – 6:00 PM in the East room   

DAV Chapter 63 – Dark at the VMB 

American Legion Post 119 – Monthly meeting was 2/2/22 at their facility 

 

       Building Manager’s Report:  Dave Sauvé mentioned that in the last few days the Placerville Garden Club, along 

with volunteers from VFW Post 10165, had done a landscaping/beautification/cleanup of the area along Armory Drive 

and that the dumpster enclosure had been cleaned out.  He reported that Pro-Line Custodial Service had been doing a 

much improved job cleaning the building since his letter to them last month, and he handed out info on a grant program 

involving funds from the American Rescue Plan Act via El Dorado County  for local non-profits who suffered revenue 

loss due to the Covid-19 restrictions over the last two years. 

 

       Veterans Service Office report: New County VSO Terry Thomas gave us an extensive report on the workings, 

needs and goals of the EDC Veterans Service Office.  Included in his presentation were facts and figures on how many 

cases our local office handled in the last year (854 phone consultations, 844 appointments, 1276 walk-ins, etc.) and 

the fact that at this point the staff is short-handed.  They are seeking candidates for a Veterans Service Representative.  

He reminded us of the working hours and days of the week options for walk-ins and appointment procedures.  South 

Lake Tahoe office is now active and open on a limited basis.  He is making accountability of staff members a priority.   

       No unfinished or new business offered up for discussion    

       “Good of the Council,” Tim Whalen of EDVR/MFSG let us know that there are various mobility assistance 

devices available from his group.  Treasurer Sweet would like a meeting with Leo Cooper of “Feed our Vets” to 

discuss kitchen and storage use.  We will set one up for next Thursday. Secretary Sauvé moved to adjourn, Allen 

Amaro seconded and Chairman McAdams adjourned the meeting at 6:38 PM after a final flag salute.  Next meeting 

is Thursday, March 1st, 2022. 

 

                                                 Respectfully submitted, Dave Sauvé, Secretary 
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American Legion Service Officer Report 2/1/22 
 
Vet court 
 
Recent phone calls. 
 
End: 
 
After eight years, I finally get the phone call. 
 
“I graduated from Vet Court!” 
 
Married. Kid on the way. New home. 100% service connected. Drug and Alcohol 
counselor. Wants to help his fellow Veterans. 
 
Middle: 
 
“I want someone from the VA to be at our house meeting to advocate for us Veterans.” 
 
I gave him the name and phone contact. 
 
I cautioned him that clients are always fighting over rules and restrictions when they are 
in a recovery program.  
 
“That’s not it. I do not want to go to another place. I just want this place to do better, to 
be as good as it is capable of being.” 
 
He might make it. 
 
Beginning: 
 
Why is he still in custody? I thought he was all set to be transferred to treatment. 
 
“The D.A. is going for a felony this time, not a misdemeanor.” 
 
If the Vet flunks out of his recovery program, he will be a convicted felon, and on his 
way to state prison. His success record is abysmal. 
 
Still, with that hammer hanging over his head it might be the motivation he needs to 
succeed. 
 
He has no choice. 
 
David Zelinsky 
Service Officer  
 
 
























































































	2-10-22 Minutes Veterans Commission Meeting.pdf
	Connolly
	doc06755320220214143740.pdf
	doc06755020220214143611.pdf
	doc06755220220214143714.pdf
	doc06754920220214143544.pdf


